
Centerville Lions Club Bulletin
June 9, 2011                                                                 Vol. 67, No. 17

On the web at http://centervillelionsclub.tripod.com

Upcoming meeting
Our next meeting will be Monday, June 13  at 6:30 pm at the Centerville-Abington Senior Center at 111 South 2nd 

Street.  Officers for 2011-2012 will be installed and we'll hear a report on the Fish Fry.   Remember, if you make 
reservations, you are responsible for the cost of dinner.

First reports indicate a successful Fish Fry
With the 32nd Annual Fish Fry under our belts, officers are looking at the financial 
receipts to indicate how successful it  was.   Treasurer Kevin Sparks, in initial 
reports, says income should be above $5,000 for the two-day event.

It was held at the Christian Church Family Center because the Centerville City 
Building garage area was not available  this year.  Although the facility afforded 
customers air conditioning from the hot summer-like heat, some said there was 
not enough visibility to the public.  And some suggested the Fish Fry should 
return to the second weekend of the month in the future.

This year an $8.50 ticket included the entire meal, drink and dessert.  Proceeds from the Fish Fry are used for  
club projects throughout the year.

Notes from our club
A  thunderstorm  that  caused  damage  throughout  Wayne  County  shortened  the 
Centerville  Lions  Club  meeting  on  Monday  evening,  May  9.  One  member  left  the 
meeting after learning of damage at his home. 

Safety Director Bob Hobson announced the winners of Lions Club scholarships at the 
high school. They are Megan Price and Sarah Smoker.  Ashely Sinker was named the 
perfect attendance award winner as she had eight years of perfect attendance. 

Mother of Lion Felker dies at 98
Maude C Felker,  98, passed away May  28,  2011 at  Hope Hospice,  Highlands Regional  Medical 
Center in Sebring, Florida. A resident of Frostproof, Florida at the time of her death, Mrs. Felker was 
born November 25, 1912 in Ft. Branch, Indiana.  After moving to Centerville to be near her son, she 
managed  the  cafe  at  the  Centerville  Stockyards  and  was  a  member  of  the  Centerville  United 
Methodist Church.  She moved to Frostproof, Florida in 2001 to be near her daughter.  Survivors  
include her son, Lion Bill Felker, her daughter, Carole McDonald of Frostproof, four grandchildren and 
eight great grandchildren.

A family graveside memorial service will be scheduled in Evansville, Indiana this summer. Memorials may be 
sent to Indiana United Methodist Children’s Home, Inc., P.O. Box 747, Lebanon, Indiana 46052-0747.
_________________________________________________________________________________________

Lions Club Picnic, Monday, June 27, 6:30 pm at the home of Lion Phil Benedict
__________________________________________________________________________
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